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Thank you for your faithful support and prayers for us and our ministry here in 
Pohnpei, and a special thank you for those who prayed for camp this year.  Many 
came out and many responded for salvation and for surrender to the Lord.  The 
Sunday after camp was a special blessing to see so many attending and giving 
testimonies of what God had done during the week of camp.  Around five young 
men in our community made professions of faith during camp and testified during 
the service.  Many others also stood and shared how God had used camp to deal with 
areas in their lives.  The time of testimonies went on for three hours and was such a 
blessing to see how God had worked and changed lives.  

It is exciting to see these young people get involved in visitation and other church 
ministries. As a church we have a ministry to the jail and our first service after camp 
was very unusual.  Instead of the usual one vehicle of people who come, we had three 
vehicles with around 25 people who came out to minister.  It ended up that we had 
more from our church show up than were actually in the jail which had never 
happened before.  Seeing so many people on fire for the Lord has truly been 
encouraging and we are so thankful to be a part of seeing what God is doing here.

A week after camp we had Vacation Bible School and many from camp were eager to 
get involved and helped in several areas.  We thank the Lord for those helpers, for the 
faithful teachers, and for the great group of children that attended each day.

The trip to Nukuoro that we mentioned in our last prayer letter was delayed for various 
reasons, but thankfully is finally scheduled to take place in a few days.  The boys and I 
have been helping a fellow missionary couple, the Peelers, as they get things packed and 
ready to send down with the ship.  Kody, Kaleb, and I plan to go to the island for a couple 
of days to help unload around 40 pallets and help as we can as they set up for their work.  
Our oldest son Kyle will stay for two to three months to further help with all the many 
projects that have to take place. Please pray for us as we go to help and those also who 
are going to stay and serve the Lord endeavoring to reach many people for the Lord.

 Praise and Prayer
*  Praise the Lord for those that 

repented of  their sin and asked the 
Lord to save them.

* Pray for these new believers to grow 
in knowledge, understanding, and 
faithfulness.

* Praise that Ethan Ryan had a safe 
return to the States

* Pray for the Baptist Bible Institute of  
Pohnpei as Fall Semester begins

* Upcoming revival meetings at 
Ambassador Baptist Church  ~ 
September 20-26

* Pray that the Lord would provide a 
van for church ministries.

* Thank you to those that sent 
congratulations for our 21st wedding 
anniversary.

* Pray for a safe trip to Nukuoro
* We will be starting our homeschool 

year later than usual because of  the 
trip to Nukuoro, but are praying for a                             
good year.


